
 

MORNING BULLETIN  
FRIDAY, MAY 22, 2020 

 

 
 
For Students and Teachers: 

 Today’s lunchroom menu:   
 

Word of the Week: 
East Wing (9-12):  Go 
West Wing (5-8):  Big 

North Wing (K-4):   Green 

 

Happy Birthday to: 
  

 

 Good morning!   

 School is out for the summer!  Thanks for a great but different school year.  Take care.  Stay safe.  Read and 
pray a lot. 

 Longtime volunteer, Dick Frederick, will be celebrating his 95th birthday on June 4th. He would love to hear 
from alumni and friends during this time of isolation. If you could send a card and share a few stories that you 
remember of your time with him, it would make his day!  His address is 510 West 19th Street, Falls City NE 
68355.  

 End of Year (EOY) Timeline 
Plan on the following schedule for the next few weeks. 

 May 28 – Report Card Grades due from teachers to office. 

 June 1-5– Report Cards may be picked up 10:00-2:00.  Also certificates, etc. of students from Activities 
Banquet and Academic Awards Night can be picked up.   

 All Sacred Heart textbooks should now be turned in.  If you have books still needing returned, please 
do so ASAP.  Thanks for this. 

 This is the link to the 8th Grade Promotion PowerPoint.  The link can also be found on the Falls City Sacred Heart 
Facebook page https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PdBDdRFenMRd9IjktZZnotT0AN6QY8lL/view?usp=sharing  
Congratulations to our 8th graders!  Thanks to Mrs. Wertenberger. 

 This is the link to the Class of 2020 Virtual/Video. 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/19dT4d8AeYiG61OLqaX77AN6Q_iLPR_oF/view?usp=sharing Congratulations to 
the Sacred Heart Class of 2020!  Thanks Mrs. Bippes. 

 We could not have our annual 7th12th Academic Awards Night nor our High School Activities Banquet.  We 
honor our students with this PowerPoint Presentation.  Click the link and you should be able to open.  Click the 
arrow and it will begin playing.  CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL!  
https://drive.google.com/file/d/18KNfeUHmivsLk1U1sr5jSeZ9bPc2uY6w/view?usp=sharing 

 Please check with the office to see if your student/family owes for tuition, band instrument rental fees, band 
supplies bills, dance team bills, lunch money, milk money, extra food purchased in the lunchroom, preschool 
snack money, etc.  Please return your family's 2020-21 registration forms also.  Thank you! 

 Parents of Band students and Cheer Team students may stop by the office on Tuesdays or Fridays and pick up 
the admission reimbursement money for state basketball games.   

 Falls City Public Schools will be continuing to provide lunch through the summer break to students. This 
summer program will be for Sacred Heart students as well.  This will be a lunch-ONLY program starting on June 
1st. Lunch will be provided Monday through Thursday with Friday’s lunch included in the Thursday pickup. There 
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WILL NOT be home deliveries made for the summer lunch program. All lunches will need to be picked up at the 
middle school each day between 11AM and 12:30PM. A lunch will be provided for all children between the ages 
of 1 and 18. If you would like to participate in our extended lunch program please click on the link below to fill 
out the application:  https://www.fctigers.org/vnews/display.v/ART/5eb0247a2d308 

 All families are invited to view the Saints Peter and Paul Facebook page on Sunday at 10 AM for Mass.  If you 
don’t have Facebook, Mass can be viewed at: https://video.ibm.com/channel/6kxceGVqSy3   All are invited to 
tune in and celebrate Mass at home. Continued prayers for each of your families!   

 Any female athletes 6th-12th grade looking to play volleyball/basketball during the 2020-2021 season please 
email Coach Ebel at emma-ebel@cdolinc.net   In the email include: Player name , Grade, phone number and 
email (if they have one) , Parent name, phone number, and email.  With limited summer interaction coaches are 
going to put together a list of things that can be done at home!  

 The Booster Club Auction is postponed. There is not a date set because of so many unknowns. The health and 
well-being of our community is of utmost importance right now. The UTV raffle deadline has also been 
extended. It will happen eventually, but it won’t be raffled on April 18th. We appreciate your continued prayers 
for Sacred Heart School and know that many are being said for each of you in return! 

 RICHARDSON COUNTY RAFFLE:  The deadline to sell raffle tickets has been extended.  Please continue to sell.  
When we know the new date for the Auction, we will set the deadline to have raffle tickets sold.  Thank you.  
We will be raffling a 2020 Bobcat 6-passenger utility vehicle at the Booster Club Auction on TBA.  Each school 
family is being asked to sell 5 tickets to benefit Sacred Heart School.  Tickets are $50 each. Tickets and a 
brochure detailing the fundraiser are being sent home with the youngest student in each family.  If you purchase 
5 tickets, you will be given a 6th ticket for free!  If you sell 10 tickets to others, you can also earn a free ticket for 
yourself!  Free tickets will be distributed after tickets and money are collected.  ALL TICKETS, SOLD & UNSOLD, 
AND MONEY NEED TO BE RETURNED TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE.  If you need more tickets than the 5 being sent 
home OR have any questions, please contact Jennifer Keller at 402-883-7140!  Use this link to buy tickets online  
http://bit.ly/2STQf98  IF YOU ARE NOT OR CANNOT SELL YOUR RAFFLE TICKETS, -PLEASE RETURN THEM TO 
SCHOOL SO WE CAN GIVE THEM TO SOMEONE TO SELL. WE ARE ONLY PRINTING 2000 TICKETS AND WE 
WOULD LIKE TO ALL SELL 2000 TICKETS. 

 

 You can access the PowerSchool Parent Portal to view your child’s grades.  If your child is a new student and 
you need the instructions, email Mr. Goltz.  doug-goltz@cdolinc.net  This is for grades K-12. 

 Keep saving SunMart Receipts! 

  Mega Bucks Winner today:  Jennifer Bauman 

  Go Big Green!  
 

 

SCRIP: 
Scrip cards will still be available during the school break.  Contact Kerry Tramp at 402-990-1139 to purchase cards.  
Online orders will be accepted; however we cannot guarantee cards ordered online will be available within a week.  
Please contact Kerry for more information.  Thank you! 

 
SH Booster Club notes:  

 A big thank you to all who helped in our Concession Stands this year especially Janet and Bob 
Prichard. 

 Husker Spring Game has been cancelled. 
  

 Events:   
  Mon. May 25 Memorial Day 
  Thur. May 28 Grades Due from Teachers 
  Mon. June 1 Weight Room Opens  
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     10:00-2:00 Report Card and certificates pickup 
  Tue. June 2 10:00-2:00 Report Card and certificates pickup 
  Wed. June 3 10:00-2:00 Report Card and certificates pickup 
  Thur. June 4 10:00-2:00 Report Card and certificates pickup 
  Fri. June 5 10:00-2:00 Report Card and certificates pickup 
 

Lunch Room Weekly Menu: 
 
Lunch Prices: Preschool - $2.30, K-6th - $3.00 and 7-12th -$3.10 
Number of Days Lunch Days this Month – 22 days 
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 The following information is being provided to our families has been posted to the diocesan website. 
 
Reporting Child Abuse or Neglect 

Nebraska law requires all suspicions of child abuse or neglect to be reported to law enforcement or 
DHHS (Child Abuse Hotline: 1-800-652-1999). 
Reporting Misconduct 
Notify the Diocese of Lincoln of any misconduct involving diocesan personnel by calling the 
misconduct hotline: 1-844-527-0596 (English and Spanish).  
 

ASBESTOS 

 Materials that contain or are assumed to contain asbestos are present in the school.  It is the 
policy of the administrators of Sacred Heart School to inspect and maintain the materials in a safe 
manner, and that the presence of materials do not pose a threat to the health or safety to students, 
teachers, staff members, visitors or occasional workers.  Asbestos files are open for inspection during 
regular school/parish business hours, and that copies of the file are also kept at the Diocesan 
Education Office.  

  
Sacred Heart Mission Statement 

 
A family educating heart, mind, body and spirit for this life and the next. 

 
 
Falls City Sacred Heart does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, religion, sex, marital status, sexual 

orientation, disability, age, genetic information, citizenship status or economic status in its programs, activities and employment. 
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